
   
 

 

Upcoming March Events 
Mon. 1st ………………………….. LW Remembers 
Tue. 2nd ………………………  … LW Remembers 
Wed. 3rd ………………….………... Hadassah Mtg 
Fri. 5th  ……………………  Conservative Services 
Tue. 9th …………………………….…… In Camera 
Wed. 10th …………….………… Early Jews of MD 
Sat. 13th ………………….. Conservative Services 
Sun. 14th …………………….……….. JWV Brunch 
Tue. 16th ………………    Na’amat Board Meeting 
Wed. 17th ……......… Hadassah General Meeting 
Thu. 18th …………………………….  Moody Jews 
Mon. 22nd ………..  Jews in the Labor Movement 
Wed. 24th ……………………. B’nai Brith Meeting 
Thu. 25th …………………………….  Moody Jews 
Mon. 29t ………………..… Passover, First Sedar 
Please view the calendar in this issue for more 
details. 
 

Religious Services 
 

Conservative Services every Sunday Morning 
  
Friday Evening Conservative Shabbat 
Services March 5, 8 pm at Interfaith Chapel.  
Services will be led by Rabbi Gary Fink.  Ed 
Laskin  will lead the Choir.  
Services will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
  
Saturday morning Conservative Services will 
be held March 13 at 9:15  in Clubhouse II.  
Services will be led by Cantor Michael 
Kravitz.  Preliminary Service will be led by 
Justin Kramer.  Haftorah will be recited by 
Steve Kline. 

 
 
D’var Torah will be given by Jack Cutbert.  
Shocret will be led by Cantor Kravitz. 
 

JRLW President’s Message 
There has been a pattern in the United States of 
designating specific months as historical 
dedications to various groups within our society. 
The Lunar calendar shifts and Jewish holidays or 
events do not necessarily fall out in the same 
times each year in the secular calendar. This 
year the period of great Jewish pride and 
remembrance starts at the end of March and 
continues through April. This is a time when we 
should take great pride in our heritage and the 
contributions that the Jewish people have made 
to the world at large. 

  
Passover is a wonderful time to rally everyone to 
the cause of freedom of religion and human 
rights, the right to live in an honorable, respectful 
society. Coming at the end of March and the first 
week of April, Passover is a time to recall the 
inhumanity of slavery and the negligence of 
rulers who do not recognize the rights of all 
humans to live with the same benefits and 
obligations as every other citizen. It is a time 
when we bring family together to repeat the story 
and the morals of the Passover experience – 
slavery in Egypt, discrimination because of 
religion, the killing of the first born males to inhibit 
the continued existence of the Jewish people, 
and delivery to a new life with the promise of 
everything that one would expect in a free and 
responsible society. 

  
This is a story that has been the cradle for the 
development and growth of not only Judaism but 
the Christian faiths, and other major faiths 
around the world. It, in many ways, is the basis 
for modern civilization. 
Following right behind in April is Yom Hashoah  
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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April 11th, when we stand in silence and conduct 
programs to remember and honor the victims of  
 
the Nazi Holocaust. The world experienced a 
rude wake-up call as to the extent to which racial  
and religious hatred and discrimination can take 
an otherwise educated and religious community. 
We stand together with our fellow citizens of all 
faiths to remember and to state the motto that 
arose from this disaster – Never Again; not to our 
fellow Jews or to other religious or ethnic groups 
around the world. The inhumanity of man against 
man cannot be tolerated and must be at the top 
of the agenda for every Jewish organization and 
individual. 

  
Culminating this period is Yom Ha’Atzmaut April 
19th, the celebration of Israel Independence 
Day.  This is a day of great joy, for the Israelites 
have returned to the soil of their ancestors and 
once again have a nation of their own. It is a day 
when the Jewish soul has a place to rest without 
fear of pogroms, anti-Semitism, and 
discrimination. While not perfect, it is now the 
homeland for the Jewish people, a realization of 
the prayer recited through the ages, “Next Year 
in Jerusalem.” 

  
This is a time to be proud of your Jewish 
heritage. Whether you are Orthodox, 
Conservative, Reconstructionist, Reform, or an 
Agnostic, show pride in who you are. 
 

Fred Shapiro      
 

Mt. Scopus Hadassah 
 

On Wednesday, March 17, Gillian Sescoe, the 
program chair of Hadassah’s Washington Action 
Office (WAO), will speak on “Getting Your Voices 
Heard: Advocacy and Hadassah” at our regular 
meeting. The WAO works to increase the 
visibility and credibility of Hadassah and our 
projects among the Members of Congress, their 
staff, the Obama Administration, and the myriad 
corporate and non-profit Washington 
Representatives who perform government 
relations on Capital Hill and around the city. 

Gillian Sescoe was born and educated in 
London, England, where she met and married 
her American husband.  She has had a 28-year 
career in the U.S. government. She is the 
Immediate Past President of the Hadassah 
Northern Seaboard Region and has served as 
President of Sisterhood at Congregation Beth 
Emeth in Herndon, Virginia. Socializing begins at 
12:30PM and the meeting starts at 1PM. All 
Leisure World residents are welcome to attend. 

 
Sheryl Schwartz, a Co-Founder of The Israel 
Project, will be our speaker at our April 21 
meeting.  The Israel Project is an international 
non-profit organization devoted to educating the 
press and the public about Israel while 
promoting security, freedom and peace. It 
provides accurate information about Israel to 
journalists, leaders and opinion-makers. 
 
For our spring fund-raising project we are 
bringing back Debi and Ellis of the Thirst ‘n’ 
Howl Musical Productions to present “Those 
Fabulous Fifties,” the songs that we all 
remember from that era. Mark April 28 at 1 PM 
on your calendars for this entertaining event. 
Tickets will be available for $8 in the E&R Office 
in Clubhouse I starting on March 16. 
 

Har Tzeon Schedule 

 
Thursday, March 4 - Fred Sterns 
Great Singers of the Big Band Era 
 Thursday, March 11 - Dr. Harry Klapper 
Maintaining Good Dental Health as you Age 
 Thursday, March 18 - The Fantastic Bob Lachin 
at the Piano 
 Thursday, March 25 - Dor L'Dor with the 
Hebrew Day School Student 

       ------------------------------------------------ 

 
Several JRLW events and religious services 
have had to be cancelled in February due to the 
snowy weather.  We were also concerned about 
the icy conditions of the roads and sidewalks.  
Some of the events will be rescheduled.  Let's 
hope that the worst of winter will soon be over. 
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LEISURE WORLD 

REMEMBERS THE 

HOLOCAUST 

 

By Fred Shapiro, President JRLW 
 
For the two consecutive days of March 1 and 2, 2010 
in the Crystal Ballroom, curators from the United 
States Holocaust Memorial Museum will be visiting 
Leisure World and joining with the Jewish Residents 
of Leisure World for the purpose of conducting oral 
histories, sharing the Museum’s extensive 
photographic archives, collecting original documents, 
photographs and other artifacts, and updating and 
creating new records for the Survivor’s Registry 

With a coordinating committee chaired by Jackie 
Rabinow, volunteers have come forward to be 
interviewed and put their stories in the public 
record. They have completed questionnaires 
detailing where they came from, what their 
circumstances were during the war and other 
stories of their experiences during the Nazi 
domination of Europe. The volunteers are people 
in our midst who are survivors of the 
concentration camps or labor camps, a hidden 
child some of whom were raised as Catholics, 
participants in the Kinder Transport program, and 
those whose family left Europe because of the 
Nazis. Included in this project are the military men 
and women who entered the camps and later 
helped the victims to survive and are considered 
liberators. Of interest too are those stories about 

the Righteous Christians who helped shelter and 
save the Jewish victims. 
If you have not yet volunteered, there is still time. 
Contact Jackie Rabinow at 301-598-3672. Now is 
the time to record these memories so that the 
Holocaust does not become an asterisk in the 
history of our times. 
A feature during the two days of interviews will 
be computer access and guidance for people who 
want to check on family members or friends who 
resided in Europe during the war and would have 
been victims or survivors of the Holocaust. The 
official registry is available and museum staff will 
be there to assist in tracking down and locating 
information. This data base has been greatly 
expanded since the German government and the 
Red Cross in the past year has released the 
voluminous archives captured from the Germans 
and maintained in Germany. If you wish to trace 
family or friends, visit the Crystal Ballroom 
during the two days. Or if you do not want to be 
interviewed but wish to register, the time is now. 
The United States Holocaust Memorial Museum 
continues to build its collection of oral histories, 
original photographs, documents, and artifacts 
relating to the experiences of the.  In order to 
continue to document the Holocaust accurately, 
authentically, and powerfully, the Museum seeks 
original material about the onset of Nazi terror, 
persecution and atrocities, the American and 
world responses, armed and spiritual resistance 
and rescue, liberation, and the reestablishment of 
life after the Holocaust.  The Museum would 
appreciate the donation of any artifacts, photos or 
mementos that residents have retained from the 
period. Bring them to the Crystal Ballroom during 
the interviews. 
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Jewish Proverbs, Most 

Direct Quotes 
 

If the rich could hire other people to die for 
them the poor could make a wonderful living.  

 
The wise man, even when he holds his tongue, 
says more than the fool when he speaks.  
 
What you don't see with your eyes, don't invent 
with your mouth.  
 
A hero is someone who can keep his mouth shut 
when he is right.  
 
One old friend is better than two new ones. 
 
One of life's greatest mysteries is how the boy 
who wasn't good enough to marry your daughter 
can be the father of the smartest grandchild in he 
world. 
 
A wise man hears one word and understands 
two.  
	
  
B'nai	
  B'rith	
  	
  
 

B'nai B'rith, the global voice of the world's Jewish 
community since 1843, is a global leader in the 
fight against anti-semitism and anti-Israel bias 
and provides senior housing (e.g., Homecrest 
House) and advocacy worldwide with its centers 
for Human Rights, Senior Services, Community 
Action and Jewish Culture. It has a World Center 
in Jerusalem and operates two youth camps in 
the United States in Pennsylvania and 
Wisconsin. Since 1997, B'nai B'rith's Mission and 
Travel Office has led focused missions to Cuba,  
Israel, Argentina, El Salvador, Ecuador, 
Paraguay and Uruguay. 
 
ts Disaster Relief Fund is there whenever 
catastrophe strikes anywhere worldwide. 

  
Our Leisure World meeting on Wednesday 
March 24 at 1:30 PM in Clubhouse 2 will feature 
Leisure World resident Henry H. Kahn who will 

describe his fate as a teenager in Nazi Germany 
and his sad and dramatic departure from his 
parents. He left Germany with other youngsters 
and wound up in England, and by a strange twist 
of events, he spent the following five years in 
India.   

  
B'nai B'rith leader Bruce Pascal will talk about 
B'nai B'rith International (BBI) and Cuba and its 
vibrant Jewish community during the B'nai B'rith 
sponsored JRLW Sunday Breakfast Forum on 
March 21.  
 
Bruce Pascal is a Maryland resident and Senior 
Vice President of B'nai B'rith.  He has been 
active in B'nai B'rith since his BBYO (B’nai B’rith 
Youth Organization) days. Particularly active in 
overseas diplomacy, he has traveled on B’nai 
B’rith humanitarian missions to the Jewish 
community of Cuba three times and has 
represented B’nai B’rith at meetings with foreign 
diplomats.  
 
For further info, call David Firestone at 301-871-
7454. 
 

Jews in the Labor Movement 

 
Monday, March 22:   Philip Dine, author and 
journalist, will speak about the labor movement, 
past and present.  Mr. Dine’s discussion will 
include how the labor movement was largely 
founded by Jewish immigrants in New York City, 
and how Jewish activists and labor leaders are 
still a key part.  The center of the labor 
movement now is in Washington, where 
thousands of the leaders live.  1:00 pm  
Clubhouse I – Fee $6. 
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       EMPTYING OUT 
 by Phyllys Hutt 

  
I've got to stop cleaning out drawers and 
closets! I find all kinds of things which make 
me wonder why I kept them.  They evoke 
such deep emotions, from laughter to sorrow  
or guilt......like the return card from a long 
past bar mitzvah which, somehow, never got 
mailed. Preparing to finally toss this 
accumulation, I happened upon some 
thoughts I had jotted down when my now-
grown grandchildren were tots.  They were 
getting ready to move far away from their 
house (which was around the corner from 
ours) to my son's new job, and, hopefully, a 
bright future.  Our incentive to stay put having 
vanished, we had decided to move to Leisure 
World,  and hold a combined yard sale.  The 
following is my account of the day's evenst: 
  
JULY, 1994.  It is a stifling, hot morning and I 
have decided to stay inside with Noah, while 
the other family members are setting up signs 
and tables out on the front lawn. The house is 
cool, and the baby sleeps soundly on my lap.  
I find myself still singing to him long after he 
no longer hears me. It is a futile attempt at 
self-soothing.  "So here we are," I thought, 
"emptying out a household....emptying out, 
drawers and closets, dreams and memories, 
emptying out the clutter in my brain." 
  
Many visions entered my mind. Ike, their big, 
black mariah who would come bounding into 
the house, give a quick acknowledgment and 
then run to the back door to be let out to romp 
in the back yard with his "cousins", Sugar and 
Bear.  I thought about two little girls who 
would bypass the family room and tun directly 
to "their" room.  There they would hide from 
anyone who might object to their watching the 
cartoons they loved so much.  Their Mimi 
never forbade that, leaving that job to the 
parents.  Grandparents are created to indulge 
the grandchildren.  How comfortable the girls 
are here.......how used to their routine, how 
much at home. 

  
"Their lives will be changed now", I thought.  
"They are going miles away, transforming 
from real, palpable beings into voices on the 
phone and smiling snapshots",  Gone will be 
the milk-and-honey cheeks to kiss, the silken 
hair that tickled the face with each hug. A 
yard sale closes a chapter in your life.  It is 
difficult to see it as opening a new phase.   I 
try not to dwell on things I will miss. but more 
on the opportunities that await in a new home 
for all of us, hopefully better than ever before. 
The big difference is that much will happen 
without our being there. 
  
Poppop rarely mentions the imminent void.  
He is good-humored and philosophical, and 
says, "Children have to make their own way.  
You have to let go." He is attempting to 
convince himself of that. When he becomes 
teary, he turns away so I won't see. Of course 
he makes sense.  The girls will miss us.  
Noah is a baby and, mercifully, won't know 
the difference.  There is no part of this place 
he takes with him.  "Empty everything out," I 
thought, "all the emotional cobwebs." Looking 
at various possessions transports me to other 
times, other occasions.........to first house, first 
child, first birthdays.  All this three times over, 
a trio of memories.  How lucky people are to 
be able, through their grandchildren, to relive 
happy events of their own children's youth. 
  
What will happen now? Grandparents need to 
function as such:  to read aloud, make up 
stories and poems, to hold, to nurture, to 
cheer their teams on to victory,  to play 
"piggy", to serenade, to be called by their 
special names:  Nana, Babba, Bubbie, 
Zaydie, Poppop and, yes,  Mimi.  I never 
knew a grandparent and never missed it until 
I became one. Then and only then did I learn 
the real value of unconditional love.    
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PASSOVER CARROT RING 

 
By Shirley Greenberg 
 
1 lb grated carrots   
1 apple, grated 
½ cup matzo meal   
3 tbsps potato starch 
1 egg 
½ tsp salt 
½ cup sugar 
2 tsps lemon juice 
1 tsp cinammon 
3/4 cup liquid (broth or water) 
1/3 cup chopped nuts 
 
1.  Mix all ingredients, except nuts, in bowl.  
2.  Grease a ring tube.   
3.  Pour mixture into pan.  
4.  Sprinkle with chopped nuts. 
 
Bake in 350 oven for 1 hour.  
 
Let stand for 10 minutes and then turn out.  
 
This can be made ahead of time and frozen. 
 
The March Sunday Breakfast 

Forum will be held on Sunday, March 21, 
2010 and is being sponsored by our Leisure 
World Chapter of B'nai Brith . Our featured 
speaker will be Bruce Pascal, Senior Vice 
President of B'nai Brith who will speak about  
"The Jewish Community in Cuba".     In 
addition he will give us an update on the Jews 
in Haiti at this time and how they fared during 
the recent earthquake.  Make your 
reservations early by mailing your check 
($10.00 for members, $12.00 for non-
members) made payable to JRLW,  to Edith 
Blank 15115 Interlachen Drive, #517, Silver 
Sp, Md. 20906. 

CARMEL MATZO CRUNCH 
 

 
 

Easy to make and fun to eat. 
 

Sue Rudo  from ”Taste of the Temple” 
cookbook: 
Temple Emanuel, Kensington, MD   
 
4-6 unsalted matzo boards 
1 c unsalted butter 
1 c pure brown sugar 
6 oz (3/4 c) chocolate chips 
½ c crushed walnuts, optional 
 
Preheat over to 375º.   
 
Line a large cookie sheet with foil.  Cover the 
foil with parchment.  Line bottom of pan 
evenly with matzo boards, using what you 
need to it any spaces.   
 
Combine butter and brown sugar in a 3-quart, 
heavy-bottomed saucepan.  Cook over 
medium heat, stirring constantly, until mixture 
comes to a boil.  Continue cooking 3 
additional minutes, stirring constantly.   
 
Remove from heat and pour over matzo.  
Bake 12-15 minutes but make sure mixture is 
not burning – if it browns too quickly, remove 
cookie sheet, lower heat to 325º and continue 
baking.  When done, remove from oven and 
sprinkle the top with chocolate pieces.  Let 
stand for 5 minutes while chocolate melts.  
Spread over all the matzo and sprinkle with 
crushed walnuts. Let it set and harden.  Break 
into pieces and store. 
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Torah Maintenance and 

Prayer Book Fund 

 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the JRLW 
Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book 
Fund for $25.00. Contact Ellen Zweig at 301 
598 2144. 
  
Myra & Merrrill Stern a Prayer Book in 
memory of Robert Altman son of Herman & 
Ruth Altman 
  
Elsie Budman    a Prayer Book in honor of the 
60th Wedding Anniversary of Sandy & Buddy 
Budmanr 
  
Bonnie & Stan Favin a Prayer Book in Honor 
of the 60th Wedding Anniversary of Sandy & 
Buddy Budman 
  
Goldie F. Hutt  a Prayer Book in Honor of the 
60th Wedding Anniversary of Sandy &Y 
Buddy  Budman 
  
Rose Marcus   a Prayer Book in memory of 
Gerald Lease 
  
Carol & Alex Waganheim a Prayer Book in 
Honor of the Special Birthday of Pearl Scheer 
  
Helene Kurtzman a Prayer Book in memory 
of my loving  Husband  Sol P. Kurtzman 
 

Na'Amat News 
  
The next  Na'Amat open meeting will be held 
Wednesday, March 3, Clubhouse I, 12:30 
p.m.  Our speaker, Patricia O'Brien, is a 
novelist.  Her latest book is "Harriet & 
Isabella," a novel about Harriet Beecher 
Stowe.  Ms O'Brien is also co-author of the 
bestseller, "I Know Just What You Mean--The 
Power of Friendship in Women's Lives."  Our 
meetings are open to all.  Please join us to 
hear this interesting woman and have a nosh. 
  

Our Spiritual Adoption Luncheon will be held 
on Wednesday, April 7 at 11:30 in the 
Ballroom of Clubhouse I.  There will be a sit 
down luncheon at $28.00 per person. Our 
guest speaker will be Marvin Kalb, the 
renowned TV journalist.  All are welcome to 
attend.  If you are  not a member of Na'Amat 
and  you wish to receive an invitation, please 
call MaryAnn Winter at (301) 460-6184.  
  
The board meetings for the RBZ club of 
NA'AMAT are held on the third Tuesday of 
each month.  They start at 10 a.m. and 
everyone is invited to attend.  The next 
meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 16. 
  
Join Na'Amat for a matinee performance of 
the play "MIKVEH" at Theater J on Sunday, 
May 23.  We will have dinner at a local 
restaurant following the play.  Please call 
JoAnn Cadeaux 301-438-0737 for additional 
information. 
  
Na'Amat is continuing to plan exciting trips.  
Please check "Club Trips" in the LW 
newspaper to see what is beiing planned in  
the future. 
 

JRLW Singles Schedule 
  
Thursday, March 18.  Join us at our meeting 
Clubhouse I at 4 pm.  NOTE:  New Time. 
Tuesday April 13, Come celebrate our first 
anniversary.  Paid up members only.   
 
Free lunch at 12 noon at Clubhouse I 
followed by bingo. 
 
Call Eleanor Prissman  301-438-3772 for 
reservations. 
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Welcome New Members 

 
Joyce and Jack Sandler – 3310 NLWB 
 
Ruth & Hans Fisher – 15100 Interlachen 
Drive  
 
Hanna Schepps – 3005 S LWB   
 
Martin Korenblatt – 3635 Edelmar Terrace 
 
Jackie Hoffman – 15210 Elkridge Way 
  

GOOD AND WELFARE 
  
The members of JRLW send condolences 
to the families of the following: 
  
Marjorie Levey 
Norman Bennet 
Melva Abraham 
Lillian Rose (100 years old) 
Morris Tanenbaum 
  
May their memory be a blesssing to their 
families. 
  
We wish a speedy recovery to: 
Carole Rosenberg, who underwent surgery. 
Shirley Griffin who fell and broke eighr ribs. 
Helen Garfinkel who suffered a stroke. 
Burk Kirshner who underwent heart surgery. 
Rose Marcus who is recovering from a bad 
fall. 
 
Shirley Kirschenbaum thanks everyone that 
expressed good wishes during her recent  
surgery. 
  
Welcome  to New Oneg Shabbat Co-Chair – 
Barbara Halpern, who will co-chair with 
Buddy Budman. 
 
If you know of any news about our members--
good or not so good, please let us know.  You 
can call me (Bernice Cohen) at 301-598-
0192, or email to bernifc@juno.com 

JCC Coming of Age 

Programs 
  
Tuesday, March 9:  Eric Rozenman is 
Washington director of CAMERA – the 
Committee for Accuracy in Middle East 
Reporting in America.  The presentation 
will discuss Israel thru the Palestinian lens, 
Arab-Israel case studies, and news media 
malpractice.  These issues are taken from 
examples set forth in the Washington Post, 
BBC and other major media.  1:00 pm.  
Clubhouse I – Fee $6. 
  
Wednesday, March 10:  “The Early Jews 
of Maryland”  Jeffrey Kaplan, an attorney 
in private practice is the instructor of this 
course.  Jews first appeared in this area in 
the middle of the 17th century.  While 
overlooked by historians until quite 
recently, colonial Maryland had a 
significant number of Jews.  This lecture 
will tell their story as well as that of 
Baltimore’s Jewish aristocrats of the early 
and mid-nineteenth century.  1:00 pm.  
Clubhouse I – Fee $6. 
  
Thursday, March 18, 25, and April 1:  
Erica Brown’s course is Moody Jews:  A 
Series on Judaism & Emotions.  Join us for 
this 3-part series to explore the confusing 
inner world of emotions from a Jewish 
perspective.  Topics include:  Passion, 
Anger, Boredom, Ambivalence, Fear and 
Exuberance.   11:00 – 12 pm.  Clubhouse I 
– Fee $18.   
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Tsedakah 

 
IMO = in memory of  

IHO = in honor of 

Torah Maintenance and 

Prayer Book Fund – 

 
Individuals can be honored and loved 
ones memorialized with a contribution 
to JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or 
Prayer Book Fund  for $25.  Contact 
Ellen Zweig at 301-598-2144, 
 
Trudy and Larry Stone iIMO  beloved brother 
Emil Nassau 
 
Trudy and Larry Stone IHO Andy Friedman 
and Izzie Wolfe for performing Shiva services 
for Emil Nassau 
 
Trudy and Larry Stone Mazel Tov to Sandy 
and Buddy Budman on 60th wedding 
anniversary, 
 
Berdie and David Firestone IMO Robert 
Altman, MD son of Ruth and Hal Altman. 
 
Betty and Richard Hecht IMO my father Albert 
Hecht IMO my father Albert Hecht 
 
Walter Packer IHO Sandy and Buddy 
Budman on 60th 
 
Helen Fried IHO Sandy and Buddy Budman 
on 60th. 
Penny & Bernie Kahn IHO Len & Zeace's 
65th Wedding Anniversary 
 
Betsy & Fred Firnbacher  Yahrzeit of Maier 
Firnbacher 
 
Michael, Cheryl, Rachel Kravitz  IMO 
Berrnard Kornblit, IMO Barbara Gold 
  

Sandy Ehrlich IMO Isabel Winters, Loving 
Sister of Carole Jason 
 
Linda Reba IHO  Special Birthday of Dorothy 
Kaufman. 
 
Birdie & David Firestone -  IMO Robert 
Altman, MD, Son of Ruth & Hal Altman  
 
Betty & Richard Hecht IMO My Father Albert 
Hecht. 
 
Walter Packer IHO Sandy & Buddy Budman's 
60th Wedding Anniversary. 
 
Helen Fried IHO Sandy & Buddy Budman's 
60th Wedding Anniversary. 
 
Lucy and Ernie Pollak in honor of birth of Ziva 
and Kenneth Israeli’s grandson Avener 
Israeli. 
 
Beverly Itzkowitz - Special Birthday of 
Dorothy Kaufman 
 
Blossom & Philip Karben -  IMO Robert 
Altman, son of Ruth and Hal Altman 
 
Beverly Itzkowitz  - Happy Birthday to  Pearl 
Scheer. 
 
Marilyn & Leonard Titelbaum - IHO  Zeace 
Nadler's Birthday   
 
KIDDUSH SPONSORS 
 
Jack and Helen Cubert - Kiddush Feb 13th 
 
Rona Rothenberg IMO In memory of beloved 
father Yosef Chaim ben Schneur Zalma; 
beloved father of three, grandfather to 8 , 
husband, son, cousin and friend. 
 
Cynthia & Justin Kramer Kiddush on Feb 13 
on my husband Justin 90th birthday and our 
59th Wedding Anniversary. 
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JRLW's Second Seder, 

conducted by Fred Firnbacher 

 
Seder will be held on Tuesday, March 30, 6 
PM in the Crystal Ballroom of Clubhouse 1. 
The Kosher meal will be $29 per person ($10 
for children).Reservation deadline is March 
20. Send checks, made out to JRLW, to 
Marilyn Fox, 3005 S. Leisure World Blvd., 
Silver Spring, MD 20906 (301-438-7860). 

 
 

 Newsletter Contacts 
 

Any suggestions as to content or style can be 
addressed by the editor Bernice Cohen      at 
310-598-0192   or          bernifc@juno.com or  
Nate Sternberg        at              301-598-668

Happy Passover 

                 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Enjoy your Seder. Have a 

Zeesa Pesach 
 

 

Jewish Residents of Leisure World
PO Box 9219

Silver Spring, MD 20916
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